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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council  

From: Richard Meehan, Director of Public Works   

Date: November 16, 2009  

Subject: Update on Radar Speed Detection Signs 

 
 
The first permanent Radar Speed Detection Signs have been in place on Womack Road at the new 
school for just over one month.  We initially ran the radar only with the display off for one week to 
collect base line data.  Since the displays have been turned on, we have continued to collect speed 
data.  Attached is the initial report showing the effectiveness of the signs.  There is a lot of data in 
the report but the key finding are: 
 

 During School Zone hours, a 3 to 5 mph reduction in average speed and a drop in the 
percent of violators from 75-90% to 50-65% 
 

 About a 5 mph reduction in average travel speed 
 

 A significant reduction in the number of speed limit violations 
 

We are scheduled to complete the installation of the remaining eight radar speed detection signs 
during the week of November 16.  As with Womack Road, these signs will be operated in stealth 
mode for the first week to collect base line data at each location before being put in active display 
mode.  The following are the locations for theses signs: 

1. Chamblee-Dunwoody Road at Redfield Road & Harris Circle (Austin ES) 
2. Mt Vernon Road at Statham Drive/Forest Springs Drive (Vanderlyn ES) 
3. North Peachtree Road at Brook Run & Brookhurst Drive (Peachtree MS/Chestnut ES) 
4. North Peachtree Road at Davantry Drive (Kingsley ES) 






























